

WISTASTON MEMORIAL HALL & COMMUNITY CENTRE

Wistaston Sports and Leisure Association (WSLA) Church Lane Wistaston Crewe CW2 8EZ

2nd September 2023

Dear Tom,

I am writing to you on behalf of the Trustees of Wistaston Memorial Hall & Community Centre, regarding the proposed rebuilding of the Memorial Hall.

On 26th July 2023, members of the New Build Committee met with the WSLA Committee to discuss the possibility of moving the Wistaston Jubilee Tennis Club (WJTC) to the WSLA site. This to free up space on the Memorial site for a larger Hall and to increase the number of car park spaces. We thank you for your time and we are grateful to the committee for considering our request. The discussion indicated that WSLA has no free land to host WJTC and the only option would be to use the Multi Use Games Area (MUGA), upgrading this to the standard required by the Lawn Tennis Association. We appreciate this would cause issues such as loss of income and taking away facilities from the community as the MUGA is used for football practice and public tennis. As a next step Bill Heath from WJTC is putting together what the club requires for its tennis courts and supporting infrastructure. I aim to provide this information to you by the end of September.

In the meantime, please contact me if you would like any further information.

Yours sincerely

Diane Houston

Chair of Wistaston Memorial Hall New Build Committee

07720 293704